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The Universal Peace Federation warmly congratulates His Holiness Pope Leo XIV and celebrates the 

inspiring message of peace, dialogue, and unity he brings to our world. The historic election of Pope Leo 

XIV, the first American and Peruvian pontiff, stands as a powerful symbol of inclusivity, humility, and 

global connectedness. 

 

In his inaugural address, His Holiness called for a disarmed and disarming peace, reflecting the risen 

Christ's message of hope and reconciliation. He urged the Church to be a beacon that illuminates the dark 

nights of this world, and reminded us that we can all be one people in peace. These profound words 

deeply resonate with the mission and values of the Universal Peace Federation. 

 

Pope Leo's motto, "In illo uno unum" (In the One, we are one), captures the very heart of our belief: that 

humanity is united by our shared dignity, and that dialogue, understanding, and cooperation are essential 

for lasting peace. 

 

We look forward to meaningful collaboration with His Holiness in our shared efforts to foster interfaith 

harmony, global partnership, and a culture of peace that transcends all boundaries. 

 

Together, we can help make peace not only a vision, but a lived reality for all. 

 

Your Holiness, with deep respect and warmest congratulations, we welcome your leadership and your 

wisdom for peace. 


